
Dear Sansome Families: 
  
Covid-19 Vaccines for children age 5-11: 
Health Canada has approved the vaccine for children 5-11 and parents are now able to 
book appointments.  For those interested, Manitoba Doctors are holding another Town 
Hall discussion on Tues. Nov. 30th to discuss the vaccine for this age group.    Here is 
the link 
https://www.manitobavaccine.ca/townhall/?fbclid=IwAR06zI5xS0L7RUnUGXfx5PC4e16
dLtTFick6UBgAWKVHv3tBwQ-lT9eVunk 
  
Fun Lunch: Parent Council will be hosting our second Fun Lunch on Thurs. Dec. 
2nd.  This month, lunch selections will be from Subway.  If you missed out on ordering 
and plan to drop off a different Fun Lunch for your child, please drop off between 11:30 
and 11:45 so we can ensure the lunch is delivered in a timely manner.  Parent Council’s 
virtual December meeting will be on Monday, Dec. 6th on Teams.  Please e-
mail henrietta.hoch@sjasd.ca or robert.bell@sjasd.ca for your Teams invite. 
  
Fundraiser: Thank you very much to all students and families who have been very 
busy supporting our cookie dough, pizza, and cheesecake fundraiser. This fundraiser 
will close on Monday, November 29th so that we can have delivery the week of 
December 14th. If you have not sold yet or want to sell a few more it is not too late. 
Fundraising information is attached. Thanks again for all your support as we raise 
money to support student activities and to put a new climbing wall in the gym. 
 
Lost and Found:  Thank you to the Staff who have sorted through our Lost and Found 
and set up a display table for the students to check out on their way to gym (photo 
attached).  Please remind your child(ren) to check for any missing items.  We hope the 
photo might help parent identify some items. 
  
Term 1 Report Cards:   Term 1 Report Cards will be e-mailed home on Wed. Dec. 
1st.  Virtual Conferences will be held on Thurs. Dec. 2nd from 4:30-7:30 and on Fri. Dec. 
3rd from 9:00-11:30. Conferences can be book through Conference 
Manager.  Conferences will be held on Teams or by telephone. 
 
Next Early Dismissal Day: Tuesday, December 7th. Students will be dismissed at 3:18 
pm. Early dismissals happen on the first and third Tuesday of each month. Buses run 
approximately 30 minutes earlier.   
 
Mrs. Chase and her Hamper Crew have been hard at work gathering non-
perishable Hamper items.  The Grade 4/5 classes are Team Toast and are collecting 
“toast toppings”.  The Grade 2/3 classes are Team Sparkle and are collecting cleaning 
supplies to make holidays sparkle.  The K-Gr. 1 classes are Team Bubbles and are 
collecting personal hygiene supplies.  The hamper donation drive will continue on 
until Dec. 9th. 
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With the cooler temperatures, we have all been encouraging students to wear their 
winter gear: jackets, hats, and mitts.  During lunch recess, they are outdoors for 
approximately 30 min., so it is important that they are dressed for the weather 
conditions. 
 

Water Bottles: Please remember to send your child with a reusable water bottle. 
The water fountain spouts are closed but we do have bottle fillers attached to the 
fountains. 

 
1st Kirkfield Scout Group 
Exciting adventures for boys and girls ages 5-18 
Beaver Scouts (ages 5-7) 
Cub Scouts (8-10) 
Meetings are Wednesday nights, 6:30-7:30 in the multipurpose room at KWCC 
Contact the Group Commissioner:  Richard Puttenham  kirkfieldgc@gmail.com 
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